                                    Pomfret Public Library 
                                          Meeting of the Board of Trustees 

             DRAFT                                                          MINUTES

Date:   March 25th, 2014
Location of Meeting:   Pomfret Public Library – Main  Meeting Room  
Members present: Ann Hinchman, Chair, Catherine Darigan, Sara Dilorio, David Patenaude, Sylvia Danenhower, Barbara Saperstein, Ann Hennen, 
Members absent:  Henry Woodbridge 
Meeting called to order at  7:00  o’clock  PM
Welcome:  ( by)  Chair – Ann Hinchman 
Approval of previous meeting minutes:   The minutes of the 

January 22, 2014 meeting were reviewed and approved as correct.  A motion
was made by David Patenaude , seconded by Sally Rogers, that the minutes be accepted as presented. 

Treasurer’s report :The report from Henry Woodbridge, sent by email to the members, with regard to findings of the status of current financial investments, was discussed. 

Librarian’s Report: Laurie Bell, Librarian,  reported with regard to the library budget and upcoming  programs was presented.  The Dr. Seuss Birthday reading and the upcoming “Drop everything and Read” programs, in support of  the Laotian book donation program and study being held with the Pomfret Community School, were discussed.  Trustees were encouraged to take part in  this activity.  
Buildings and Grounds report:   David Patenaude discussed the upcoming painting of the building by Mark Schlehoffer Painting, which will take place in April or May, depending on weather.               

Old Business: 

    Fire and Burglar alarm systems:  Alarm and protection systems were reviewed and it was moved by David Patenaude , seconded by Cathy Darigan, that we  accept C. Goodrich Co., Pomfret,  to provide our continued coverage for fire  protection at the end of the present fire protection contract – or sooner- if that contract can be cancelled.  The decision was made not to include burglar coverage at this time.  Ann Hinchman will be looking into this further. 
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  Investment review:  .  Ann Hinchman and Woody Woodbridge attended a meeting with the town and Eastern Community Foundation. It was decided to do further investigation into this issue and to contact the town attorney to discuss the legalities of Library Board oversight of this funding, prior to proceeding with this study. 

  Review of  the Library Trustee  By-Laws: A review of the recent changes to the bylaws of the Library were reviewed. A motion to accept these changes was made by David Patenaude, seconded by Sara Di Iorio. Vote was unanimous. 

Review of the Library Policy Manual was made. A motion to accept the revised policy changes was made by Catherine Darrigan, seconded by Ann Hennen and accepted by the board. 

Landscape committee – (of the FRIENDS of the LIBRARY)  has met on several occasions and is making good progress with plans for the beatification of the building’s  exterior grounds. The Hale Foundation grant for $5000 is being used for this purpose.  There is continued discussion with property abutters about the possible donation of a portion of land, to hopefully expand some much needed parking area. 

New Business: 
     Long range planning: a discussion of long range planning was introduced by Chair Ann Hinchman.  It was decided that the trustees should give thought to this discussion and be prepared for input at the next regular meeting – at which time we would review and draft any changes to a long range plan that are felt to be in the best interest of the library.  

Adjournment
    Motion to adjourn made by Sally Rogers and seconded by Catherine Darrigan.
   Meeting was closed at  9:00PM . 
Respectfully submitted: 

___________________________________

Ann Hennen, Secretary
